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DRAFT-04/21/2011
FINAL –04/28/2011
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For April 14, 2011
	Introduction   

    and

Roll Call 
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:05 p.m.  President   Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex.  
     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes. 
     Re-elected board member Daniel Castillo was sworn in by Mrs. Barbara Cardenas.

	Pledge &                

Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.   The Mission Statement was read by Ms. Irigoyen. 

	Superintendent's 

Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.   STHS teacher Tony Ray spoke about Ruben Miranda, a junior who participated in the Canutillo Sun Up Optimist Club Essay competition.  Ruben won the contest winning $100.00 and a medal.  Ruben also won at the district level, winning a $2,500.00 scholarship and will now compete at the national level. The essay was a class assignment entitled “How my Education is the Key to a Successful Future”.  STHS student, Kevin Perez placed second and won $75.00.  Vanessa Mendoza placed third.  
       Victor Montoya from Proyecto Latino addressed the Board with information on the work they are doing to promote parental involvement at GMS.  Sarah Nolan, the Executive Director from NM Communities in Action & Faith (CAFé), also addressed the board regarding the work that her organization is doing to help promote parental involvement.  Both organizations are partnering with several local agencies as well as People Improving Communities through (PICO), a national faith based network.  There will be a parent meeting on April 26 at 11:00 a.m. at the GMS Parent Resource Center.  
       Dr. Nava gave the Board a summary of the STEM programs for this summer, June 13 through July 28.  Summer Camps and Activities include:  Discovery Learning-Investigate Your Digital World-June 13 – 16; SEMAA Camp at GMS Engineering Camps, Math Snacks Camp, Supercomputing Challenge at CMS and GMS, CMS Engineering Camp, Mini Project Lead the Way, Digital Media, RETA Multimedia Camp, two four day camps by the NM Museum of Space History “To The Edge of The Universe”, one in June and the second one in July.   Dr. Nava said that the district is very excited about these programs that were put together by Ms. Lozano and Jamai Blevins from Innovate+Educate.  She hopes that the middle school and high school principals will encourage their students to participate in these programs.  Busing will be provided by the District.  Three high school interns will be hired at $1,400. Per student.  
        Dr. Nava, Mr. Yturralde, Ms. Steinhoff, Mrs. Yturralde and Mrs. Avila met today with the Children’s Reading Foundation of Doña Ana.  Promoting reading activities from birth through the third grade is the purpose of the foundation.  The initiative will involve all of Doña Ana County.  A kick off is scheduled for May 13th.  The district will identify who might benefit from the literacy training.  The Foundation will start with giving a bib and a book to parents when they leave the hospital with their newborn, with all types of reading activities to help better influence their child’s literacy skills before they start school.   
        Dr. Nava announced that the PED had made a surprise visit during the testing period.  Mr. Romero from PED, accompanied by Mrs. Casillas visited GMS, STE and STHS.  Mr. Romero praised Mrs. Casillas and the way the testing is implemented.  Mr. Romero also praised Mrs. Quinones from GMS and said that she exemplifies the best on-site testing coordinator that he has seen in the whole state.  

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford announced that Sunrise Elementary was awarded the Prices Creameries Grant.  He also announced that the CHS Media Production Students won first and second place in the broadcast news category.  Their first place win makes them eligible to go to the national skills competition in Kansas City, Missouri. Mr. Ford thanked Mr. Yturralde from STE for the shirts recognizing their Blue Ribbon status.  

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
Vice-President Saenz thanked both Victor Montoya and Sarah Nolan for their presentation.  Ms. Saenz congratulated Ruben Miranda who competed in the Sun Up Optimist competition and placed first place.  Ms. Saenz asked if they could be notified about events in the district on a timely basis.   

	
	Secretary Viramontes congratulated Ruben Miranda for doing well.  Mrs. Viramontes said she had gone to the National School Board Conference and the one thing she noticed was that everyone is basically in the same boat that New Mexico is in.  She said one thing she got out of the conference was that we don’t toot our own horn. She said it was very important to talk about the good things that happen in our district.   She congratulated Mrs. Casillas and her staff on the good work they are doing.  Mrs. Viramontes attended Truancy Court at STMS and she feels it is a good program and helps inform the parents about their child’s absences.  

	
	Gloria Irigoyen congratulated Ruben Miranda for the excellent job he did in putting STHS and Gadsden ISD on the map.  Ms. Irigoyen attended the STHS Fine Arts Gala Show and commended all of the highly talented students.  She wished good luck to the STHS band that will be traveling to Anaheim for a competition.  

	
	Daniel Castillo congratulated Ruben Miranda.  He thanked Mr. Montoya and Ms. Nolan for their presentation and said if they needed his help to let him know.  Mr. Castillo commended Mrs. Casillas and her staff and the onsite coordinators for the excellent work they are doing in keeping our testing well organized and well done.  

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative – none 
 and Mr. Alfredo Holugin, director of Maintenance.

	Personnel Report
	E. Mr. Castillo made a motion to move the personnel report and add a closed session.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.                                         

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board Minutes 
	5.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the minutes for March 10, 2011.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.        

	Consent Agenda
	6.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to accept the consent agenda.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum    
	7.   Open Forum:  None 

	
	8.  Action Items:  

	District Response to NM PED IG Desk Review for 6-30-10 Audit Report
	A. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the district response to the PED IG desk review for the June 20, 2010 Audit Report.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Permanent Cash Transfer From Fund 80000 to Fund 23000 for $33,746.08
	B. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the permanent cash transfer from fund 80000 to Fund 23000 for $33,746.08.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	New Options 2 New Mexico National Pilot
	C. Dr. Brian Ormand from NMSU was present to answer any questions.  Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the New Options2 New Mexico National Pilot.    Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  

	2011-2012 PSCOC Pre- Application 
	D. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the 2011-2012 PSCOC Pre- Application.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Lease Agreement of GAC Office Space to Bienestar Family Counseling 
	E. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve Lease Agreement of GAC Office Space to Bienestar Family Counseling.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	GHS SPED Classroom Construction 
	F. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the GHS SPED Classroom Construction.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	STHS Culinary Arts Project 
	G. Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the STHS Culinary Arts Project.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	
	9.  Discussion Item:

	Monthly Budget Report for the Monthly Ended February 28, 2011
	A. Steve Suggs, CFO, gave the Board proposed meeting dates of April 26 and May 16 for the Finance committee to go over the projected balances for this year, and the resources available for next year as well as to go over the actual budget documents.  Preliminary budget approval by the Board is scheduled for May 26th.  The budget is due on May 31st in Santa Fe.  The PED budget review is scheduled through a phone conference on June 14th.    Dr. Nava shared with the Board that the District’s SPED department would be audited by PED.   Mr. Suggs said that the audited districts would not receive the SEG or will be able to submit their budget into the system until the audits are complete. 
Mr. Suggs went over the Monthly Budget Report for the month ending February 28, 2011, and answered questions from the Board.    

	 Amend Policy ACA –(1)
	B. Deputy Superintendent Efren Yturralde addressed the Board with the recommended amendment to Policy ACA-(1) changing H to Student Education:   The Superintendent or his/her designee shall ensure that District education programs address bullying and related issues encompassed by this policy.  The principal of each school is responsible for the implementation of an education program regarding bullying to include the reading of policies ACA - (1) and JII - (1) to all students the first week of a school year.  The policies ACA - (1) and JII - (1)  will be published in the Student Handbook  

	Amend Policy JII – (1)
	C. Deputy Superintendent Efren Yturralde addressed the Board with the recommended amendment to Policy JII-(1) changing H. from Health Education to Student Instruction  The Superintendent or his/her designee shall ensure that District education programs address ECD and related issues encompassed by this policy.  The principal of each school is responsible for the implementation of an education program regarding the use of ECD and Sexting to include the reading of policy JII- (1) to all students the first week of a school year.  The policy JII - (1) will be published in the Student Handbook. Adding: Exhibit Acknowledgement of Receipt.      

	2011-2012  School Year Calendars 
	D. Deputy Superintendent Efren Yturralde presented to the Board the 2011-2012 continuous calendar and two options of the 2011-2012 traditional school year calendar.  Out of 1800 district employees 1008 voted, through a monkey survey, between option 1, a full week off for Thanksgiving Break and option 2, a full week off for Fall Break.  Option 2- a full week off for Fall Break was selected.  

	2011 Quality of Education Survey 
	E. Mrs. Cathy Phillips addressed the Board with information on the upcoming Quality of Education Survey.  Questions 1-10 from the NM PED will remain the same.  She asked if the Board had any changes to questions 11-15 to please contact her with those changes.  She will also contact the building principals to see if there are any changes to the questions they submitted for last year’s survey.  

	Student Handbook, 2011-2012
	F. Mrs. Yvonne Casillas informed the Board that the student handbook would not go to the board for approval until the amendments to policies ACA –(1) and JII-(1) are approved as they need to be included and printed in the student handbook.  

	Lomalinda Elementary K-8 Configuration Proposal
	G. Lomalinda Principal James Lawler and assistant Principal Leslie Jackson addressed the Board with their request to convert LLE into a K-8 school.  Mr. Lawler said the LLE is the only school in the nation where 100 % of the staff is pursuing national board certification.  Mr. Lawler went over the proposal and answered questions from the Board.  Several parents were present to show their support for the K-8 configuration at LLE.  

	Utility Easement for Qwest at La Union
	H. Qwest is requesting a Utility Easement at La Union Elementary to add equipment within the fenced area to provide service to the La Union community. The proper easements were not filed with the county back in 1992.  

	Cambridge Curriculum Initiative 
	I. Dr. Nava gave the Board information on the Cambridge Curriculum Initiative that is being looked at for Gadsden MS and HS, Santa Teresa MS and HS.  About 12 teachers from these schools would be identified and sent for training in the core areas, Reading, English and Science.  The training cost is $500.00 per teacher, which would be paid by the Spaceport Funds. 
The outcome would be possible Cambridge certification for the students.  

	24106 IDEA B Application, 2011-2012
	J. Selma Nevarez, SPED Director presented information for the IDEA B and Pre-School budget application for the 2011-2012 school year.  The budget proposes use of funds to support student instruction, related services, administration, early intervening services and the charter school.  
Mrs. Nevarez reminded everyone that the Specials Olympics would take place Saturday, April 16, 2001 at GHS at 7:00 am. 

	
	10.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to go into closed session to discuss the personnel report pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions at 7:33 pm.  

	
	11.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 9:05 p.m.   

	Adjourn
	11.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.                      
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____________________________________
        ______________________________________
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        Craig Ford, School Board President
     Minutes taken by Elisa Saénz    
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